
 

 Harlington Village Magazine January 2022 Page 1   

CONTACT 

Harlington Village Magazine 

Editor   
Clive Salmon 
01525 874481 

e-mail and advertising                     
harlingtonvillagemagazine@yahoo.co.uk 

Distribution  
Debbie Miles 

Postal Subscriptions                              
Betty Goodge                                            
01525 873725 

Treasurer                                                 
Sue Whittle  

07887 708304 

DISCLAIMER 
Please note that Contact Magazine does 
not officially endorse any advertising 
material included in this publication 
 

Our preferred typeface is Times New 
Roman for regular articles and notices. 
Submissions should be suitable for A5 
format. Submissions may be abridged for 
space reasons and inclusion is at the 
discretion of the Editor/Management Team. 

February copy by 10th January please. 

PROMPT PAYMENT OF 
ADVERTISING INVOICES WOULD 

BE GREATLY APPRECIATED 

Editorial 

Dear Villagers, 
Happy New Year to you all, and once 
again, we all hope it will be an 
improvement on the last year. 
There are some things to note in this 
issue. One is the advert for the 
consultation for the next development 
around Harlington, to the south of the 
Park Leys estate. Do have your say—
maybe some notice will be taken this 
time. 
There is a comment on footpaths. This 
shows two things. The first is the need 
to report problems, and the second is 
the work our district councillors do for 
us. 
Then there is the question of the editor. 
Do you fancy your hand at having a 
chance to shape this village magazine? 
New variants not withstanding, we 
seem to be learning to live with the 
pandemic, and more and more things 
are opening up. There have already 
been good things in the run-up to 
Christmas—Carol singing outside the 
shops to name but one. What will you 
do next year? 
Clive. 
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Washing Machines 

Dryers - Dishwashers 

Repairs, Servicing & Sales 

A local family 
business offering a 
quality service at a 
competitive price 

Est. 1981 
 

Tel:01525 860148 

Or Tim Downing direct on 

07969 545 276 
 

A member of the  
White Goods Trade Association 

Fully insured 

Advertisements 

My name is Jack Chauhan, I live in Harlington and own a family Garage in Luton 

Beech Hill Garage (Est 1977) 110 Marsh Road Luton LU3 2NL  
Tel 01582 504929/ 07860209098. 

We repair/service all makes and models and no job is too big.   
We have competitive rates and customer satisfaction is paramount to us. 

I have customers who live in the village, who would happily provide a reference 
if requested.   

I would appreciate it, if next time you want your car serviced/repaired that you 
consider me. 

I can pick-up/return your car/van from the village. 



 

 Harlington Village Magazine January 2022 Page 3   

 

Advertisements 

 

Afterschool, weekends and holiday Science, Chemistry, Physics, Biology and Maths 

lessons for Middle and Upper School students (KS3- KS5)                                    

taught in Harlington Methodist Church. 

UTEK provides one-to-one and small group of five teaching. 

Effective and interactive lessons are taught by a qualified teacher with the           

following qualifications:  

 Bachelor in Science Education (BSc), Masters in Science Education (MSc),         

Postgraduate Diploma in Education (PGDE), Ph.D. (Science Education). 

 

 

Contact UTEK Tuition: 07538898164 
Email Address: utektuition100@gmail.com 
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Letter from Rosie Hughes, Life Church Leader  

Christmas is over for another year. Phew I hear you say?  

For some of us it will have been a hectic and happy family season. One we have 

enjoyed even more after not being able to meet with family in 2020. Decorations 

went up earlier and it seemed like people were determined to celebrate with 

great enthusiasm. 

For others Christmas has been a quieter or possibly lonely time for many differ-

ent reasons. 

But now it is a New Year and time to look forward. We can’t and wouldn’t wish, 

in the words of the Wizard song, it to be ‘Christmas every day!’  

If you went on the Nativity Trail, at the last station you would have read, ‘The 

Good news is that the birth of Jesus isn’t the end of the story. It’s the BEGIN-

NING!’ God had a plan and a purpose for Jesus’ life. We can read about His 

incredible life in any of the four gospels, Matthew, Mark, Luke and John. Inci-

dentally for Mary the charming story of a sweet little baby in the manger that 

one hymn writer suggested, ‘No crying He makes’ is probably not quite the real-

ity of the cold, smelly stable full of animals and a baby that wanted feeding eve-

ry couple of hours! 

But whether you believe He was more than just a man or not, the baby Jesus 

grew up to be the person who has had the most influence in the whole of history.  

In fact, most of the world’s dating system pivots around the time of his birth BC 

and AD. 

His teaching and example of love and compassion has inspired people down 

through the generations - Love God, love your neighbour as much as yourself, 

forgive those who have wronged you, love your enemies.  Millions of people in 

all parts of the world have accepted his forgiveness and promise of eternal life. 

In dying on the cross he crossed the divide between God and man and gave our 

lives purpose and a hope for the future whatever life throws at us. 

So, what are your hopes for this year? 

Here is a nugget of wisdom from Linda Snell on ‘The Archers’ that struck me as 

making great sense. (Yes, hands up, I do listen to it!) She was talking to the 

teenager Mia who is passionate about stopping climate change and frustrated 

with other people who don’t feel the same way.  Linda told her, ‘You can’t fight 

all the battles or put everything right on your own, so choose one thing and put 

your effort into making a difference there.’ 

Today the problems throughout the world come right into our living room as 
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Letter ctd.,  plus Brain Tumour Research  

Brain Tumour Research  

 

soon as we turn on the tv and it can be overwhelming. It can make us anxious 

and take the joy out of living. 

So, this year I am not going to make any new year resolutions that I probably 

won’t keep past February but make my aim to live life to the full. Getting in-

volved in things I really care about and also allowing myself to enjoy the life 

God has given me. 

Happy New Year,  

Rosie Hughes, Life Church 

Happy New Year Harlington! 

 

I’m sort of glad this one is over and trying to be hopeful for 2022, but I must say 
there have still been some highs: 

Thank you to all those who have bought/ provided plants, pots, vegetables and 
eggs to buy/ sell. It has been a great fundraising opportunity especially with not 
having the opportunity to have our twice-yearly coffee mornings.  

Thank you to everyone who supported coffee on the drive that surpassed my 
expectations and a lovely day to catch-up and chat. 

Thank you to everyone who has bought Christmas cards I am 7 packs off selling 
them all I feel confident it will be another sell out that will be 99 packs of cards, 
£429.50 including generous donations sold on behalf of BTR.  

Thank you to all those who have sent me Christmas cards and included a dona-
tion for the charity it is very humbling and great to know that BTR is supported 
because of Christmas. Thankyou also to St Mary’s who sold Christmas cards on 
behalf of BTR at their Christmas tree festival and sold £58 worth of cards and 
pens for the charity, we are so grateful. 

Take care everyone and keep well. We look forward to your support in 2022. 

Best wishes 

Jane, Emma, Alice and Lewis  
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Consultation 
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Flittabus plus 100 Club 

Next Milton Keynes Bus Date 

  Tuesday 4 January 2022 

Depart Harlington Village Hall Car Park 09:15am.  
Return 1:00pm from Door 5 CMK 

Special Excursions 

Kew Orchid Festival: Saturday 5 March 2022 
The Kew Orchid Festival is an annual event at the Princess of Wales 
Conservatory in Kew Gardens.  

Thriplow Daffodil Festival. Saturday 19 March 2022 
Join us for fun activities for all the family. Amble through over 100 stalls 
to find that something special. Enjoy hot drinks and homemade cake at 
the Village Tearooms. 

To book these excursions,  
Please contact Derek Wood on 07 563 170 067 or 07 715 161 621  
or e-mail excursions@flittabus.co.uk for more details. 
Please check with Mr Wood that pickup and drop-off in Harlington is pos-
sible.  

For more info either call us on our Helpline 07 960 388 111 or go 
to our website at flittabus.co.uk/home-2/ 

The November winner of the Village Hall 100 Club is no 48 belonging to Pat 

Holt of Robinson Crescent. If you wish to be part of the 100 Club and have the 

chance to win £50, please contact me at:  hvhtreasurer@btinternet.com. 

The money raised each month helps to fund the upkeep of the Village Hall. 

Dave Thew, Treasurer,  

HVH Management Committee 

HVH 100 Club 

https://flittabus.co.uk
mailto:hvhtreasurer@btinternet.com
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ADALHS plus Jigsaw Library 

As we move into colder and wetter weather, there may be less op-

portunity for outdoor activities such as gardening. But if you’re at a 

loose end, or having to stay in, the jigsaw library will still be availa-

ble, with lots of varied and interesting puzzles for you to borrow.  

The library is not based in Bradshaws Estate Agents now, so please 

contact me if you’d like to borrow one. Just call/ text or email your 

request; approximate size, “normal” or larger pieces etc and I will then deliver 

to your home. You’re welcome to collect if you prefer. When returning a jigsaw, 

just let me know if there are any missing pieces or any other problem.   Thank 

you. Tricia  07711 511729  

Harlington Jigsaw Library 

Ampthill & District Archaeological  

& Local History Society 

Programme 2022 

The situation for members and venues is still not clear.  Once Government guid-

ance permits we will then review the situation with our members for the remain-

der of the season. 

Monday, February 7th 2022 

Flitwick Manor Park and Grounds: A 19th Century Visitor Attraction and 

Botanic Treasure House 

Speaker – Stephen Coleman 

Monday, March 7th 2022 

The Pyghtle Works, Baillie Scott & Sir Albert Richardson 

Speaker - David Fowler 

Monday, April 4th 2022 & AGM  
Tudor Houses; Architecture and Ways of Life 

Speaker - Adam Smith 

 New members would be very welcome and guests too once we return to hall 

meetings. If you would like to join us then please follow the link on the meetings 

tab on our website or alternatively contact the secretary.  For non Zoom meet-

ings, a hall meeting fee of £2.00 for members & £3.00 for visitors is payable on 

the door. 

For further details: clive.makin@ntlworld.com Tel: 01582 655785 

www.adalhs.org.uk 

mailto:clive.makin@ntlworld.com
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New Year’s Day Walk 2022 Plus HNH 

You probably know that HNH volunteers, who all live in the village, drive 

Harlington residents to medical appointments, the vets, and the shops e.g. Tesco 

and that we pick up and drop off prescriptions and shopping.  We also support 

the Flittabus and Walk for Health. You need to make only very small donations 

for this to pay for fuel. 

But did you know we can also take you to the theatre, just out for an old-

fashioned drive, to the café or garden centre? More fun things? 

We now have 20 volunteers, so do please ask us if you need to get somewhere. 

We also mow lawns, pay paper bills, post letters, walk dogs and are happy to 

just pop in for a chat with you or someone you love. We have plenty of capacity 

for more and many of our volunteers are patiently waiting to help so please do 

call us! 

By the end of the year we will have done nearly 300 jobs in 2021. 

The last one of the year is putting together around 60 Christmas Goody bags for 
all our clients and delivering them to their door.  

We are on 07849 835410 

HNH Good Neighbour Scheme 

After a gap of a year we hope to run the walk again next year. 

The New Year’s Day Walk will be a joint walk with Toddington Rambling Club 
& Harlington P3 group. 

As usual the walk will commence at 11 o’clock prompt from the Village Hall 
car park & will be 4/5 miles in length. 

All Harlington residents are cordially invited to at-
tend, however due to weather conditions at that 
time of year a certain amount of mud should be ex-
pected & Wellington boots or preferably walking 
boots should be worn. 

Well behaved dogs allowed, but they will have to 
be on leads at times. 

It must be noted that the walk will be at your own risk so please take care & do 
not leave the walk without notifying either the leader or the back marker. 

Tony Roberts.  (Chairman – Toddington Rambling Club) 

01525 753235 
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Footpath Repairs plus 0 - 4 Club 

Please see our Facebook and Instagram pages for 
up-to-date guidelines on any 
current Covid restrictions. It is very 
important to us that our families 
stay safe and well. 

We run our playgroup on Mondays and 
Fridays 10- 11.30 (term time only). 
Sessions cost £3.50 for one child with £1 
for each additional child. Children under six 
months are free with an older sibling. Mums, 
dads, grandparents and carers are all 
welcome to come and play with their 
children and enjoy a chat and a cup of tea 
with some of the other parents. Each of our 
sessions are different. We provide a range 
of activities for the children including 
crafts, cooking, trikes and ride ons, play 
dough, small world play, dressing up, stories, 
songs as well as many other activities. We 
also have a dedicated baby area. 

0 - 4 Club 

Those of you who walk along Church Road will be aware of some patching done 

to the footpath recently. If you, like me and another village resident who wrote 

to me and the Parish Council, are surprised at the nature of the work, you will be 

please to learn that this is a temporary measure, designed to last until a proper 

repair can be made in February.  

As the complete correspondence is rather long by now I cannot include it. Suf-

fice it to say that the issue has been taken up by Mary Walsh, one of our District 

Councillors, as the work is the responsibility of Central Beds, not the Parish. 

Anyone can report these issues directly to CBC and more information on that 

can be found using the link below – including information on using FixMy-

Street, which has been quite effective as you get a report number and an update 

on progress, and the feedback from residents is good on the whole. https://

www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/55/transport_roads_and_parking/588/

report_or_track_roads_and_highways_problems_-_potholes_street_lights 

https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/55/transport_roads_and_parking/588/report_or_track_roads_and_highways_problems_-_potholes_street_lights
https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/55/transport_roads_and_parking/588/report_or_track_roads_and_highways_problems_-_potholes_street_lights
https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/55/transport_roads_and_parking/588/report_or_track_roads_and_highways_problems_-_potholes_street_lights
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Harlington WI  

Welcome to 2022, let’s hope we can all enjoy a much 

happier and healthier year. 

Our first meeting of 2022 on Tuesday January 18th is all 

about the local charity Kids In Action. It is specifically for 

children with special needs and positively transforms their 

lives. Come along and find out more from Paul about this wonderful 

organisation. 

In February, on Tuesday 16th, we  have the rearranged talk on The Blood Biker 

Delivery Service. Ross is now well and we look forward to hearing all about this 

amazing voluntary life-saving service. 

In March, on Tuesday 16th, we are hoping to liaise with Harlington Upper 

School to join in with our Resolutions Evening. If you need an incentive, we are 

also including a chocolate tasting for those who need extra encouragement! 

Our meetings in the Village Hall start at 7.30 pm. Visitors are very welcome to 

give us a try. We are still observing social distancing and the hall will be well 

ventilated for everyone’s safety. 

Don’t forget to look out for Sara’s newsletters with more details and updates on 

all our activities. Please don’t miss out! 

Take care and hoping to see you soon, Sally Tombe. 

For further information please call Lin Merrison on 01525 757161. 

“Hope smiles from the threshold of the year to come, whispering, ‘It will be 
happier…” – Alfred Lord Tennyson 

http://www.thewi.org.uk/
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Harlington Village Pre School & Wrap Around Care
‘Sparking your child’s imagination and curiosity to learn through play’

Situated behind Harlington Lower School, we offer sessional care for 

children for the 2 years prior to them starting Lower School. We offer a 

safe, friendly learning environment where children can explore, have fun 

and make friends. Our experienced staff are qualified to Early Years 

Level 3 or above, offering children the very best start to their early years education.  

We currently have some spaces for children born between 01/09/2017 – 31/08/2019. 
We accept children who receive: 2 year old funding, 15 Hours & 30 hours (3-4 year 
old funding). Children can also pay for sessions if they are not yet in receipt of fund-
ing or require hours beyond their funded hours. 
We also offer Wrap Around Care for children in their final year at Pre School to chil-

dren in Year 4 at HLS. 

If you would like your child to join us or be added to our admission list for future 

years, please e-mail staff@harlingtonvillagepreschool.org.uk. 

Enquires: 07963 534038 

The Conifers, Westoning Road, Harlington, LU5 6PD 

www.harlingtonvillagepreschool.org.uk Facebook: Harlington Village Pre School & 

Wrap Around Care

Advertisements 

http://www.harlingtonvillagepreschool.org.uk


 

Page 14 January 2022 Harlington Village Magazine 

Youth World Cup 

 

From the 27th October to the 30th of October 2021, a local young peacemaker 

who lives in Dunstable, James Jasper Field, attended the Youth World Cup in 

Turkey as a contestant to try and win the $10,000 for his humanitarian efforts 

for Myanmar, a country and people in Southeast Asia who are undergoing ex-

treme hardships since the military coup d’etat in February. The situation in My-

anmar is often ignored by mainstream media, and it doesn’t get enough attention 

considering the depths of horror and terror that the people of Myanmar currently 

face. Consistent internet shut-

downs, abductions, sexual vio-

lence, murder and multiple human 

rights atrocities, the situation in 

Myanmar is bleak. This is the 

same genocidal regime who are 

responsible for the Rohingya gen-

ocide and exodus in 2017. The 

regime has not yet been complete-

ly successful because of the revo-

lutionary spirit of the people who 

stand shoulder to shoulder against 

this terror.  

Bringing awareness of the situation in Myanmar was one of the goals of James 

at the Youth World Cup, and he has been doing this since founding Answer My-

anmar with others in the UK to support the people of Myanmar. James compet-

ed with other contestants in the Peace by Entrepreneurship category, and had to 

present in front of a panel of judges at the summit, as well as create a public 

campaign to secure votes before the last rounds of the contest in Turkey. James 

was able to win the semi-finals and become a semi-finalist with a payout of 

$1000 from Global Peace Chain (minus their 15% fee). This $850 will be used 

for humanitarian assistance to local communities in Myanmar, many of whom 

are without income since the coup d’etat and the response by the people of the 

Civil Disobedience Movement. James would like to thank everyone locally who 

voted for him in the contest and for raising their voices to support the plight of 

the people of Myanmar. He’d further encourage anyone who is good and able to 

further support the people by donating to www.mutualaidmyanmar.org or by 

getting in touch with him at james@answermyanmar.org to take further actions 

to lobby, fundraise, or to create partnerships to better support the end of this evil 

regime.   

http://www.mutualaidmyanmar.org
mailto:james@answermyanmar.org
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Wildlife Trust, Flit Vale Local Group 

 
Wildlife walks & talks 

 
 

January :: February 
Saturday 22nd January, start at 10.30 am, Maulden Wood (TL072394) 

Tree Walk at Maulden Wood* with Colin Carpenter 

A bracing winter’s walk or an early spring stroll? With climate change moving 

and blurring sessional boundaries, join Colin as his expert eye guides us through 

which trees are just waking and those that are still in a deep winter’s sleep. 

Wet, uneven ground, appropriate footwear essential, not buggy friendly. 

*£2 per adult 

Monday 21st February, start at 7.30 pm – On-line Zoom talk 

Beneficial Insects** with Brian Eversham 

Brian, the Wildlife Trust BCN’s CEO, will enthral with fascinating stories of the 

diverse benefits that insects and other invertebrate residents and visitors bring 

to our gardens, pollination, seed dispersal, ‘pest’ control and more. 

Please register with Ann if you would like to attend. A link to the Zoom meeting will be 

provided to all registered attendees closer to the event. 

**free, but donations at another Flit Vale event always welcome 

Open to all.  

To book places or for additional information please email 

flitvale.info@gmail.com or ring or text Ann on 075801 78889  

The Wildlife Trust for Bedfordshire, Cambridgeshire and Northamptonshire 
Registered charity number: 1000412 

www.wildlifebcn.org 
Flit Vale Local Group 
www.flitvale.org.uk 
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Advertisements  

All aspects of building work undertaken including: extensions, 

bathrooms, plumbing, plastering, fascias, sofits & gutters and 

general property maintenance. 

Call Rob: 07846143941 or e-mail rbarnard.pb@gmail.com 

RENRAL ROOFING 
Felt & Asphalt Specialist

 
Contact Andy on 

Tel:  01525 630898 

Mobile:  07866 319997 

• Tiling 

• Balconies 

• Fascia and Guttering 

• Re-pointing 

• Repairs 

• All roofing work carried out 

 

• Free estimates 

• Family firm, established 

over 20 years 

• All work guaranteed 

• Fully insured 
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Messy Church News plus Heritage Trust 

Regretfully, our November Messy Church had to be 

cancelled, owing to a family emergency. The 

material was (and is) available on our website, but 

we could not meet or provide recorded material. We 

don’t therefore have any pictures. Hopefully the 

December meeting will have happened by the time 

you read this, although we will be watching out for 

the changing rules as the Covid situation continues to develop. 

Fortunately, we are still set up for hybrid Messy Church. Our pattern is to have 

the first 45 mins as activities, which you can also join on Zoom although you 

may need extra materials. Then we have a 45 min Celebration, which is also on 

Zoom, and this bit (or at least the leaders’ bit of it) is also streamed to YouTube, 

as we did before the summer. We include some other activities in this bit for 

which the materials should be things you can find at home or buy easily, such as 

icing. Then we have tea. The YouTube video stays on the Harlington Methodist 

Church YouTube Channel, if you want to follow it later, and you can get a copy 

of the booklet and all the other material from https://cliveandtina.co.uk as a 

download.  

Our January meeting will be on the 15th at 4 pm. We will be talking about Jesus 

visiting the Temple. 

Don’t forget, while children need an adult, Messy Church, live or virtual, is not 

just for children. 

If you want to have material, or the Zoom link, emailed, contact me on 

clivedsalmon@aol.com.  

Clive  

Harlington Heritage Trust 

Now that some form of normality is returning the Heritage Trust are getting 
back to normal. 

A committee meeting has been arranged for early January with a view to 
arranging meetings and trips. 

Further details will be available early next year. Also we .are in need of a 
secretary, so if you are interested please e-mail johncyfl@aol.com 

mailto:clivedsalmon@aol.com
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Advertisements 

Tel: 01582 594766  Fax: 01582 594866 

Rolfing® Structural Integration: now in Harlington 

 
Rolfing® is a unique form of manual therapy that could 
be described as a cross between deep tissue manipulation, 
chiropractic, physiotherapy and psychotherapy. The tech-
nique was invented by a pioneer of fascia work Ida Rolf. 
Fascia, also known as connective tissue, is an envelope of 
every muscle, nerve, bone and organ in the body and 
plays a critical role in postural alignment. 

Rolfing® can help with: 

poor posture 

coordination issues 

poor balance 

chronic back pain 

neck pain & headaches 

fascial tension and jaw tension. 

 

I recently moved into the area and, as one of only 40 fully 
certified practitioners in the UK, have been practising 
Rolfing® since 2014. 

To enquire email: luke@rolfing-london.com 

WhatsApp: 07737523690 

More info: www.rolfing.london 

mailto:luke@rolfing-london.com
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Editor plus Walking for Health 

Walking4Health 

Walking for Health Harlington takes place every 
second Friday. 
It is a great way to stay fit, enjoy the village, meet fel-
low residents and now to also stop off for coffee, cake 
and conversation at the cafe after! 
 
The leaders aim to offer 2 walks each time - a short 40 
minute walk around the village and a longer more 
strenuous walk within the village but over the fields. 

The starting point as always is from the village hall car park at 10.30am. 
 
Dates for walks next month are the 14th and 28th January 
 
We would love you to join us as a walker or volunteer! 
 
Call for any info - 07887 708304 

As many of you will be aware, I am the temporary editor for Contact, my second 
time in this role. My “proper” job on the Contact team is as Chair of the 
management group, which consists of the Chair, Editor, Treasurer, and church 
representatives. 

Would you like to be Editor? 

The job works like this. At the beginning of the month, you remind the regulars 
of the copy date. From then, until the date, you get the copy trickling in, mostly 
at the last minute. You may then have to reremind some people (you know who 
you are), although I feel a month missing out might sharpen minds! 

Contact is produced using Microsoft Publisher. Usually, you would start with 
the previous month’s edition, and amend it as you go on, changing dates and 
articles. You have an editorial to write and you also design a cover and choose a 
colour. When you have finished, produce a pdf. I usually print a copy for proof 
reading – it’s surprising how often you still find errors – make corrections and 
produce a new pdf. The pdfs for the content, and covers, are then sent to the 
printer. 

The editor also puts in the adverts, and may well correspond with advertisers, 
although the treasurer deals with billing. 

The appointment of the editor is by Churches Together in Harlington. 
Interested? Have a word with me. Clive 
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LIFE Church plus Wednesday Coffee Mornings  

 

 

 

 

                      Sunday services at 10.30am in The Parish Rooms 

Everyone welcome  

JANUARY 

2nd   -  Carol Gibbs 

9th    -  Worship  

16th  -  Pete Gilbert 

23rd -  United Service with St. Mary’s and Methodist Church  

            10am in Harlington Village Hall 

30th -  Rose Agnew 

 

Wednesday 7pm Prayer meeting continues to meet on Zoom. 

If you have any prayer requests or would like to talk to someone please contact 

us on the address below 

lifechurchcentralbeds@gmail.com 

Wednesday Coffee Mornings and Games 

If you have not been before and would like to join us 
for coffee/tea, a chat or a game of table tennis we 
would love to see you. We meet every Wednesday in 
the Parish Hall from 10am until 12oclock. The 

Games Group section have begun playing table tennis again and 
you are very welcome to join us. We also have a small snooker 
table, and if anyone would like to come perhaps to play 
different indoor games eg chess, card games or 
Scrabble, please do come along any Wednesday 
morning to see us and have a chat.  

Doreen Gatward  and Valerie Bates.  
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Methodist Church  

We are holding all services in the church,  and our services 

continue to be available on Zoom and streamed to YouTube 

on the Harlington Methodist Church YouTube channel. For 

those in the Church, refreshments are available after the 

morning service.  

January preachers are: 
2nd  10 am   Come and See   Clive and Tina 

      6 pm   Service with Holy Communion led by Rev Nina Johnson  

9th   10 am   Covenant Service led by Rev Nina Johnson  

16th  10 am   Worship Group 

23rd  10 am   United Service for the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity (Life  

          Church) 

30th  10 am   Rev. Joanne Sherwood 

Our circulated material is available on https://www.southbedsmethodist.org.uk or 

by email. If you want to join us on Zoom, the Zoom link is normally sent out the 

day before. Email me, clivedsalmon@aol.com, or phone 874481 to be added to  

either email list. Or you can watch us live on YouTube, or see the recording 

later, on the Harlington Methodist Church YouTube channel. 

 

COFFEE MORNING 29th January, 10 am to 12 noon in aid of our charity. 
Covid willing, live in the hall, but with a Zoom link for those who want to just 
“drop-in”. 
 
LADIES BRIGHT HOUR 

We meet at 2.45 pm every Thursday in the Church Hall 

January 

6th  Members Own 

13th Rev'd Nina Johnson 

20th Richard Luscombe 

27th Vicky Yorke 

Jo 

ROOM BOOKINGS  

Contact Trevor Caveney if you are interested in booking any of our Halls, 

Rooms or the Church, subject to COVID rules.  The Halls are suitable for 

meetings, groups, clubs and particularly good for children’s parties.  Reasonable 

prices  Tel 01525 754527 or hmc.bookings@ntlworld.com 

https://www.southbedsmethodist.org.uk/
mailto:hmc.bookings@ntlworld.com
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St. Mary’s Church Services in January 

January services will reflect the new year with a variety of 
themes and hymns. 

We will also have our Families Breakfast Club in the 
Parish Rooms, an hour or so of food, craft, song and 
togetherness for young families. This month it will be on the 
2nd Sunday, at 9am.  

 

2nd  8am    BCP Holy Communion  

    9.30am  Morning Prayer 

9th   9am    Families Breakfast Club  

    9.30am  Holy Communion  

16th  9.30am  Holy Communion 

23rd  10am    Week of Prayer for Christian Unity—United Service Harlington 
          Village Hall     

30th  9.30am  Holy Communion  

                        

There is a weekly Church information newsletter issued by email. Let us know if 

you would like to receive this. 

• We also have a Wednesday Morning Service which starts at 10am. All 

welcome. 

• A Quintet Upper Room Service takes place each Sunday at 6pm. Join 

people from across the Quintet in an hour when you do not need to stray from 

your home. There’s music, scripture, reflection and prayer in a time where you 

can just sit and listen. Contact a minister for a zoom invitation to the Upper 

Room. 

Please check the Church Noticeboard and websites for updates. 

 

The church is also available for Private Prayer by arrangement.  Please contact 

Linda or Nigel or a churchwarden for access and for more information. 

 

Useful links:  Website: www.harlingtonchurch.org 

       Facebook: www.facebook.com/stmarysharlington/ 

       A Church Near You: https//www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7667 

http://www.harlingtonchurch.org
http://www.facebook.com/stmarysharlington/
http://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7667
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St Mary's Church 

 

Christmas Tree Festival: Many thanks to all of the village groups who lovingly 

decorated their trees for the Festival in early December. During the Festival we 

also collected toys for the Salvation Army Christmas Toy Appeal – the dona-

tions were taken to the Salvation Army in mid December for sorting and wrap-

ping, and were greatly appreciated, thank you.  

The overall Festival winners were announced at the Festival Finale of song, po-

ems and readings. Voted 1st by visitors was the Harlington Gardeners' Society 

Tree, 'Growing Our Own'. 1st in the category for children was 'The Brownie 

Tree', and 1st in the open category was the Harlington Village Show Tree 'Home 

Grown'. Many congratulations to all the winners - but every tree was voted for 

and much admired. By the way, how do Christmas trees get ready for a night 

out……...they spruce up! 

Nativity Trail: 19th December to January 1st. St Mary’s is the venue for the final 

‘tableau’ of Mary, Joseph and baby Jesus in the stable. Hopefully lots of you 

have enjoyed following the trail and re-visiting the wonderful events of that spe-

cial Christmas, which took place over 2000 years ago.   

Wishing you all a very Happy New Year!   

Tricia      Churchwarden                          

St Mary’s Churchwarden plus Carols Thank You 

Thanks to all who joined in the Carol Singing 
and who donated to Keech Hospice on the 11th. 
At the time of going to press, £288.50 had been 
raised. Pictures and videos were shared on the 
village Facebook page. 

Thank you also to Barbara for organising what 
could become a new Harlington tradition. 

Carols Thank You 
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Advertisement plus Luton Indoor Bowls Club 

Luton Indoor Bowls Club 
Cooperative Sports Ground 

Stockingstone Road  
Luton LU2 7NF 

 

OPEN DAY 

Introduction To Bowls 

A fun sport for all ages & 

abilities 

Saturday 29th January 2022 

10am – 1pm 

Visit: www.luton-lbc.org.uk 

What can be said in New Year 

rhymes, 

That’s not been said a thousand times? 

The new years come, the old years go, 

We know we dream, we dream we 

know. 

We rise up laughing with the light, 

We lie down weeping with the night. 

We hug the world until it stings, 

We curse it then and sigh for wings. 

We live, we love, we woo, we wed, 

We wreathe our brides, we sheet our 

dead. 

We laugh, we weep, we hope, we fear, 

And that’s the burden of the year.  

Ella Wheeler Wilcox “The Year” 
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Crafternoon Tea  

When I started writing this article, we were meeting at the Church, and only 

wearing masks when moving around.  Then came the announcement that while 

inside, unless eating or drinking, we should all be masked. 

We do not know what restrictions will be in place by the time this edition of 

Contact comes out, but whatever happens, Crafternoon Tea will continue to be 

on Zoom, even if we cannot be in the Church building.  If you want to join us, 

either regularly or occasionally, please contact me, and I will put you on my 

email list, and make sure you get any updates as to what is going on and when.  I 

will also send you the Zoom link, so you can choose how to join us.  If you have 

had problems with Zoom, please let me know, and we will see what we can do 

to improve things for you. 

Crafternoon Tea meets fortnightly on Monday afternoons, between 2 and 4 pm.  

Conversation is often wide-ranging and not necessarily about craft.  Our January 

meetings will be 3rd, 17th and 31st.  You are welcome to join us on any of the 

above dates, either in person at the Methodist Church, or virtually on Zoom, as 

we will be doing both. 

You do not have to be working at any particular craft, we welcome any and 

every craft, and all logics for crafting!  If your hands don’t happen to be 

occupied at the moment, it doesn’t matter.  If you want to try a new craft, we 

will endeavour to find you the materials and tools, and even someone to help, if 

that is what you need.  If you just want a companiable afternoon, in a warm 

space, with refreshments, we can supply that. 

I have delved into the craft-related materials we have currently available – beads 

are in the latest box.  Do you have a use for beads?  Making your own 

jewellery?  Enhancing a jumper either in the making – one lady is currently 

making herself a beaded cardigan – or enlivening a top which is getting a little 

tired? 

Speaking of enhancing, this was a reasonable 

sweatshirt until I dropped a red pen on the front and 

made an indelible stain.  I was about to throw it 

away when Clive suggested hiding the stain!  I 

looked in the haberdashery stall in Milton Keynes 

market, and found this braid.  My cream top still 

goes with all sorts of clothes, and although I know 

where the ink is, most people can’t spot it! 

Contact: Tina Salmon (christinasalmon60@gmail.com), 874481, website: 

https://cliveandtina.co.uk 

mailto:christinasalmon60@gmail.com
https://cliveandtina.co.uk
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Advertisements 

 

KP Sewing 
Repairs & Alterations 

Sewing by hand or machine 
 
 

 Fast & friendly service 
 Quick & convenient 
 Pick up & deliver 
 Harlington based  
 

 
 

 
Contact Karen: 
 
07930 443123 

 
    kpsewing@outlook.com 
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Village Diary 

January 2022 

1st  New Year’s Day Walk   Village Hall Car Park 11am 

3rd  Crafternoon Tea       Methodist Church Hall 2 - 4 pm and Zoom 

9th  Family Breakfast      Parish Hall 9 am  

10th Contact Copy Date!! 

14th Walk 4 Health       Village Hall Car Park 10.30 am 

15th Messy Church       Methodist Church and Halls, 4 - 6pm 

16th Comments Deadline    Feedback for development on Sundon Road 

17th Crafternoon Tea       Methodist Church Hall 2 - 4 pm and Zoom 

18th WI  Meeting          Village Hall 7.30 pm 

22nd Tree Walk          Maulden Wood 10.30 am 

28th Walk 4 Health       Village Hall Car Park 10.30 am 

29th Coffee Morning      Methodist Church Hall 10 am to 12 noon 

29th Bowls Open Day      Co-operative Sports Ground Luton 10 am - 1 pm 

31st  Crafternoon Tea       Methodist Church Hall 2 - 4 pm and Zoom 

 

If you want your events included here, send details to the editor by 10th January 

You can do that without sending anything else, if you want. 

Don’t forget the regular weekly things like the Wednesday Coffee Mornings that 

aren’t shown here. 

 

GET YOUR FEBRUARY 2022 DATES TO THE MAGAZINE BY 

10TH JANUARY  

 

NOTE THE EARLIER DATE!!! 

Best Wishes for a Happy New Year 

1st January—New Years Day 
 
25th Jan 2022—Burns’ Night. The birthday of Scotland's national poet Robert 
Burns, celebrated with a Burns’ Night Supper. 

January Celebrations 


